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December 4, 2023 
 
REGION MEMORANDUM 
NEAP-2023-089 
 

ESTABLISHING A TRACKING SYSTEM FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION  
OF DIVISION TRAINING ON HOTS-PLPs  

 
To:  Schools Division Superintendents 
 Human Resource Development Section 
  
1. In line with the conduct of Division Training on Higher Order Thinking Skills 
– Professional Learning Packages (HOTS-PLPs), all Schools Division Offices through 
the SGOD - Human Resource Development Section are enjoined to encode the 
required information relative to the implementation of Division Training on Higher 
Order Thinking Skills – Professional Learning Packages (HOTS-PLPs) on or before 
December 15, 2023.  The tracker can be accessed through the link: 
https://bit.ly/3N94ORW. 
 
2. Further, the Program and Learning Managers are requested to review DepEd 
Memorandum 44, s. 2023 titled “Interim Guidelines for the Quality Assurance 
and Monitoring and Evaluation of the National Educators Academy of the 
Philippines Core Programs”.  See attached DM 44 s. 2023 for reference. 
 
3. For more details, contact Henry Fritz H. Diaz, Senior Education Program 
Specialist – HRDD-NEAP through henryfritz.diaz@deped.gov.ph.   
 
4.   For information and necessary action. 
 
 
 
 
 

CARLITO D. ROCAFORT  
 Director IV 

         
Encl.: None 
Reference: DM 44, s 2023 
Allotment: None 
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following Subjects: 

 
TRAINING     
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